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From our President:  I recently heard a piece on National Public Radio (NPR) 

by Sam Sanders about the "first globals." * They are the 
growing number of 20-30 year olds whose American 
dream goes way beyond their own backyards, even 
beyond U.S. borders. They are more likely than previous 
generations to travel the world to live, study and work. He 
cited John Zogby's book, The Way We'll Be: The Zogby 
Report on the Transformation of the American Dream.  
 

Zogby has been chronicling this global trend for years stating that "Two out of 
three young people have passports. They are well-travelled; technologically 
they have networks that include people all over the world. They have a desire 
to be nimble, to go anywhere and to be anywhere. They also have a desire to 
change their world and feel like they're in a position to do that...it's a 
generation just as likely to watch the World Cup as it is the Super Bowl." 
  
There are good explanations why. According to the International Institute of 
Education, more than 270,000 students studied abroad in the academic 
year of 2009-2010; three times the number of those who studied abroad two 
decades ago. The Internet and social media have made the world highly 
accessible. The youth of America is more globally-minded than ever. 
 

The dean of Luskin School of Public Affairs, Franklin Gilliam, states that the 
first globals' dreams are about making a difference in the world. "It's a sea 
change in orientation. They understand this idea of a shared fate, or a linked 
fate… Somehow, what happens to somebody in Mumbai may have an effect 
on me in West Los Angeles." 

 

This sea change just might be the hope for the world's future. As language 
teachers we are preparing our students to become these global citizens. The 
new grant funding for the Global Literacy Advisory Board in Minnesota is a 
step in the right direction to empower us in that effort.  

 

Attend our conference, "Imagine Globally, Engage Locally" in October to 
discover some new approaches and resources. Go to our website, 
www.mctlc.org to view the conference program. In the twentieth century we 
were discussing globalization. In years to come, who knows, we may be 
discussing the intergalacticization of our world. We need to be prepared.  

                                       Mary Thrond  
www.npr.org/2012/07/10/156463825/globals-generation-focuses-on-experience 

“'Globals' Generation Focuses on Experience”   by SAM SANDERS 

MCTLC 

Conference 

October 18-19, 2012 

Think Globally, 

Engage Locally 
 

John Rassias, Keynote 

Pre-Conference  

Workshops 

Thurs: 10/18/2012 

All Day Conference 

Fri: 10/19/2012 

http://www.mctlc.org/con
ference_2012 

 
 

August 21, 2012 

Swedish Music 
Concert 

MN History Museum 
St. Paul. MN 
6:30-8:30pm 

FREE 
 

Nisswa-stämman 

June 7
th

- 8
th

 2013 

Nisswa, MN 

See page 4 
 
 

August 10
th 

deadline 
Submit news, dates, and 

articles. 
editor@mctlc.org 

MCTLC Editor 
P.O. 11926 

St. Paul, MN 55111 

http://www.npr.org/2012/07/10/156463825/globals-generation-focuses-on-experience
http://www.mctlc.org/conference_2012
http://www.mctlc.org/conference_2012
mailto:editor@mctlc.org
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Dragon Festival 

端午节 
duān wǔ jié   

 
Every July at Lake Phalen Park in St. Paul, 
Minnesota celebrates the Dragon Festival 
with a weekend of family fun. 

 
Local teams compete in the Dragon Boat Races. About 28 
boat teams compete in races over the two-day event. Dragon 
Boat Racing is a team sport that originated in China. At the 
Festival, there are also Martial Arts Demonstrations, Asian 
Food Booths, and a Performing Arts Stage featuring Minnesota 
Asian artists. 
 

Each year the Confucius Institute from the University of 
Minnesota has a booth at the Dragon Festival. 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 

Global Awareness Education Initiative is Funded in Minnesota 

The Minnesota Department of Education (MDE), 
in partnership with St. Cloud State University 
(SCSU), has received a Longview Foundation 
Grant to support and increase global literacy 
learning for all Minnesota students.  

 

MDE’s focus on excellence, equity and 
opportunity, closing the achievement gap, 
supporting high-quality teaching, using innovative 
strategies to improve results and preparing 
students for the 21st century are the foundation of 
this initiative.  

 

The goals of the grant are to:    

 provide global literacy professional 
development opportunities and  curriculum 
and instructional resources to teacher;  

 facilitate and create global literacy 

networking for students, teachers, schools, 

organizations and business and community 

partners; 

 establish leadership and system supports 

that help to ensure sustainability of global 

literacy initiatives for all students across 

Minnesota; and  

 develop a statewide strategic plan for 

internationalizing education in Minnesota. 

 

 A Global Literacy Advisory Board is being formed 

to guide MDE in implementing this initiative during 

the 2012-2013 academic year. 
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Welcome your students back in the Fall of 2012 with: 

The Chocolate Personality Test 
Contributed by Courtney LaLonde, Fargo South High School 

 

What You Need: A bag of Hershey’s Miniatures & the List of Personality Types 
What to Do:  Put chocolates in a bowl.  Ask participants to pick their favorite miniature chocolate 
bar.  They only get to pick one.  At this point, you’ll need to tell everyone not to eat their chocolate. Next, 
list the options and have participants raise their hands when you say their choice.  Read the options listed 
below.  (You can also have participants go to the four corners of the room based on their chocolate 
preference.  Give them a few minutes to talk and see what they have in common.) 
Consider:  Translate the basic personality traits into the target language so after the very first day of class 
students can leave telling you their name and one characteristic about themselves in the language. It is a 
perfect opportunity to tie in culture. In Spanish it is an opening to introduce the Náhuatl word xocolatl and 
other words from the language of the Aztecs. French and German have rich cultural practices with 
chocolate. You may consider using authentic candies or dried fruits from the target culture. One thing you 
can be sure of is that your students will remember their very first class with you. 
 
Each student will choose their favorite miniature chocolate bar. 
If they chose:                           Here are the characteristics that describe them... 

 
Designed by the Alliance of Regional Education Service Centers under the auspices of the Technology Literacy Challenge Fund (adapted 

from original version). 
 

Milk Chocolate You’re an All-American who loves baseball, mom, and apple pie.  You’re a good 
cheerleader for your program, level-headed, a good PR person and a great 
fundraiser.  You’re also kind, thoughtful, and always remember everyone’s 
birthday.  You are nurturing, dependable, loyal, and help others to “shine”.  Others 
often turn to you for help. 

Krackel You’re creative, optimistic; always see the cup as half full.  You’re messy (messy 
desk, locker, car) but organized (eventually find missing items or believe you will).  
You like to be a hands-on person.  You’re a little ditzy, funny, friendly and outgoing 
person who is always willing to help.  You like the surprising things in life, the 
“krackel”.  You like situations that allow flexibility, change, and growth.  

Mr. Goodbar You’re analytical and logical.  You gather data first before giving an opinion, play 
the devil’s advocate at meetings, tend to see all the possibilities, and drive people 
crazy by sharing all the “what ifs”.  You hate deadlines and put off starting things; 
you’re a procrastinator.  You like to be the expert, but in your own time frame.  You 
can analyze things to death.  You like there to be rules that everyone follows.  You 
like a lot of structure and hate surprises. 

Special Dark You’re a patient, thoughtful individualist and problem-solver.  You like to see a 
project through from start to finish.   You’re a good student and work well with 
difficult people.  You are reflective and insightful and have little patience for 
incompetence or liars.  You set high standards for yourself and others.  You are 
dependable, resourceful, and loyal. 
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”Allvar och gamman trives gärna samman.” 
Seriousness and pleasure should thrive together. 

 
Music from Sweden  Celebrated  

In Minnesota  
On August 21st at the Minnesota Historical Society 

in St. Paul, Swedish music  will be featured in an 

evening performance (6:30-8:30pm) by Ross Sutter, 

and Paul & Daniel Dahlin: äkta spelmän (folk 

musicians). The free concert is outdoors on the lawn 

of the Minn esota History Center Museum (345 

Kellogg Boulevard West). Bring friends and family, a 

blanket or lawn chairs and a picnic to enjoy for this 

free event in Swedish. 

Nisswa-stämman 

June 7
th

 & 8th 2013, Nisswa, MN 

 

Nisswa is an Ojibwe word for “in the middle 
of” or “three” – and this Minnesota village is 
indeed surrounded by three lakes. 
 
Stämman is a Swedish word for "folks 
playing music together". 
 
Nisswa-stämman is an annual gathering of 
fiddlers, nyckelharpers, hardingfele players, 
accordionists, guitarists, vocalists, dancers, 
and lovers of Scandinavian folk music in the 
North Woods of the New World, Nisswa, MN. 

 
For comments, questions, additions, and corrections to the newsletter, please contact Jodi James at editor@mctlc.org. 

mailto:editor@mctlc.org

